
 

 

Metropolitan Transportation Commission 
June 26, 2024 Agenda Item 8c - 24-0349 

Update to Commission: 

MTC Resolution No. 4411, Revised. Initial Programming of RM3 Dumbarton Corridor 

Improvements Project Category 

Subject: 

Initial programming of $130 million in RM3 Project #17, Dumbarton Corridor Improvements. 

Background: 

Reflective of committee direction at the June 12, 2024 Programming and Allocations Committee, 

staff are proposing to make updates to conditions and programming notes in MTC Resolution 

No. 4411, Revised, and are providing letters of support from project co-sponsors. 

Programming Changes 

The previous programming note regarding the US 101/ SR 84 Interchange Project in Redwood 

City has been modified to remove (1) discussion of pending confirmation from San Mateo 

project sponsors, as this has been demonstrated via the letter of support attachment, and (2) 

discussion of programming recommendations to this project from the BATA share and 

Competitive category being subject to re-evaluation if the project is not awarded funding in the 

current round of the Senate Bill 1 Trade Corridor Enhancement Program (TCEP).  

A new general condition is proposed for all projects under the Dumbarton Corridor Improvement 

program, stating that all projects must submit allocation requests consistent with the RM3 

Policies and Procedures, including an adopted board resolution and updated Initial Project 

Report that demonstrates full funding commitments for the requested project phase, by 

December 31, 2025. If these requests are not submitted by the deadline, MTC staff will request a 

project update for the Commission and could recommend deprogramming the funds. 

This recommended change allows project sponsors to seek match funding that is not limited to 

any one source, and also provides a definite timeline for accountability on the distribution 

principle of retaining the purchasing power of RM3.  
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Sponsor Letters 

Letters from MTC’s project co-sponsors are included as attachments with respect to 

programming under their respective funding category and programming from the BATA and 

Competitive funding categories for projects in their county. At the time of allocation requests, 

MTC will require board actions from project sponsors for requests from their funding categories, 

and from implementing agencies if different (e.g., cities), consistent with RM3 Policies and 

Procedures.  

Issues: 

None. 

Recommendation: 

Staff recommends approval of MTC Resolution Number 4411, Revised.  

Attachments: 

• Attachment A – RM3 Dumbarton Corridor Improvements Programming (Updated) 

• Updated MTC Resolution No. 4411, Revised 

o Updated Attachments 

• Letters from: 

o Alameda County Transportation Commission, Tess Lengyel 

o San Mateo County Transportation Authority and San Mateo County Transit 

District, April Chan 

o City of Union City, Mayor Dutra-Vernaci 

o Alameda County Board of Supervisors, Elisa Márquez 

o California State Senator Wahab 

o City of Newark, Mayor Michael Hannon 

• Presentation (Updated) 

• June 12, 2024 Programming and Allocations Summary Sheet with the following 

Attachments: 

o MTC Resolution No. 4411, Revised  

▪ Attachments B and C 

o Presentation (contains outdated footnote language on slide 4) 

▪ Appendix – Project Detail 
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Alix A. Bockelman 
 

 

 


